

## Santa Clara School

## Dear Parents & Carers,

A warm welcome to all families of Santa Clara School. I hope the holidays with your children were a time of rest, recharge and moments spent with family and loved ones. The staff are very much looking forward to catching up with the children upon their return on Monday 1 February. Students are required to wear their full school summer uniform.

Some of the challenges of 2020 in relation to COVID-19 still need to be considered as we commence the 2021 school year. Apart from the modifications to border arrangements for travellers, there has been no change to the COVID-19 Roadmap by the Premier since we closed in December. The Western Australian Government COVID-19 Roadmap remains at Phase 4.

With respect to access to our school grounds and classrooms by carers and parents of children starting school on 1 February, the two-square metre rule continues to apply and must be considered so that students, parents and staff can gather safely so as to ensure a smooth transition into the new school year.

At Santa Clara School we will implement the following social distancing measures and ask all families to adhere to them at all times until further notice:

Year Level	Week One	Week Two	Week Three
Kindy	Follow set staggered arrival times	Boys Arrive: 8:40- 8:50am Girls Arrive: 8:50- 9:00am	Parents drop students at the door
Pre Primary	Boys Arrive: 8:40- 8:50am Girls Arrive: 8:50- 9:00am	Boys Arrive: 8:40- 8:50am Girls Arrive: 8:50- 9:00am	Parents drop students at the door
Year 1-6	Parents drop students at the door	Parents drop students at the door	Parents drop students at the door

I thank you for your understanding with these social distancing measures as we continue to put the safety of our students as our main priority.

Kind regards,

Clinton Payne

**Principal** 28 January 2021